# **Fowey Primary School**

Newsletter 20 - 22nd July 2016



What an action-packed year this has been. This last term has just flown by. Thank you for all your support this year; it is really appreciated. Thank you to our staff and governors too who have worked incredibly hard to make Fowey Primary a very special place for children to blossom.

We hope you all have a restful summer break and look forward to seeing you back on Tuesday 6th September.

P.S. Our Autumn Term lunch menu will be posted on our website during the summer break and sent home on Tuesday 6th September.

### Thank you Wendy!

Today we also said goodbye to Wendy. We presented her with cards, a rose called "Rosy Jewel" and gardening vouchers to spend on her new garden. Nacey also read out a poem for her and we sang A Spoonful of Sugar even though her meals were always nutritious and delicious! Thank you for your donations towards these gifts. We wish Wendy all the best for her retirement and hope to see her again soon.

**Golden Letter Tea Party** - Well done to all the children who received a Golden Letter from me this year. We enjoyed tasty treats and fun games over at Fowey Hall Hotel. Thank you to their staff for making this a special afternoon for the children. Keep working hard everyone and be in with a chance of receiving a Golden Letter from me next year.

#### Camp Kernow

You may have seen some very tired children on Wednesday (we won't mention what time they got to sleep)! We all had a fun time away at Camp Kernow learning new skills and living in a sustainable way. Activities inluded: leather work, archery and fire making. We went on a night walk and came across a story teller before returning to the fire circle for toasted marshmallows.

#### Class of 2016



Today we said goodbye to our Y6 pupils. They are a credit to themselves. We are very proud of all their achievements. We are also saying farewell to some families who have been with us over a number of years. Thank you for all your support and commitment to the school. During our Leavers' Assembly today we shared their proudest achievements and memories as well as photos from their time with us. Lots of tears but happy memories.

## **Email address change**

Please note our new email addresses:

Office: admin@foweysch.org

Oceans: oceans@foweysch.org

Headteacher: <a href="mailto:head@foweysch.org">head@foweysch.org</a>

#### **New Administrator**

From a strong field of candidates, we are pleased to announce that Ros Hayward will be joining the office team from September. When we return, I'll let you know who is in when as well as a photo of the team so you know who is who!

Best wishes, Chris Wathern

Don't forget to check the 'A' frame each week, our news (including calendar and twitter feed) and online calendar on our website.